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Plonked in your favourite spot of your sofa, coffee in hand, cigarette in the other and body curled in a 
comfortable position you gaze at the television; you begin to loose yourself in the moving images on 
your screen. You look with fixed and prolonged attention. Your awakened by excited interest or elevated 
emotion. You stare with open mouth and feelings of ignorant wonder. You look with fixedness of 
insolence or idiocy.  
 
The mere presence of your own aura or that of another is evaporated by your own vulnerability of being 
in another space and time. After all humans are greedy animals, always wanting more and better and 
bigger and nicer and and and.  
 
Your mother is also plonked next to you on the sofa but she is only a blur now. The communication that 
used to fly across the room is not needed anymore; after all you can experience it elsewhere without 
lifting a finger. The food you left baking in the oven might as well be in another country. And your other 
three senses are disconnected. Precisely, you sink into a state of technological anomie, guided by a 
box, controlled by your thumb. 
 
Or, should I say, controlled by gate keepers who dictate what you will ponder upon, what you will be 
informed about, how you will be entertained; how you will be controlled. Whatever the instance, you 
control your gaze with a remote control, or so you think. 
 
You actually have no control. You have no choice. You blatantly are being bombarded with what higher 
authorities want you to be “aware” of, shocked with, entertained with or should I say brainwashed with.  
 
Consider your remote control and the gesture of your thumb as a social power, which uses the box as a 
medium to propel its social norms which conventionally should be accepted, performed and believed by 
your gaze. Primarily due to the human’s possession obsession, the box manages to capture your gaze 
and further along successfully control your actions. 
 
May I ask why environmental and social issues are propelled for the large part when election campaigns 
are on the menu. May I ask why organizational crime or white-collar crime is scarcely touched upon 
while street crimes are typically placed on a hierarchical scheme.  May I ask why it’s so funny or bad to 
be different, poor homosexuals! May I ask why you have to be “sexy” and “presentable” to be a female 
part of the box, or a hunk and “masculine” type to be advocated as an appropriate male participant in 
the box.  
 
We are and have been living in a world were mediums have been indirectly dictating our lives, were 
people have either conformed to or as a whole rejected the remote control power. It’s time to return to 
the real reality were at least you are in power of what lies behind your box, never dismissing that the 
false reality behind the box is always a good escape from the real reality. That real reality being what is 
happening around you, the real reality being what you can do to be satisfied without running to false 
consciousness, the real reality being what you internally are and what you can feasibly understand, live 
and enjoy.  
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